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Safety Inspector Dies Suddenly 

 
MIDDLEPORT, April 17—A retired safety inspector with more than 30 years 

service at the Niagara Chemical Division Food Machinery Corporation of 
Middleport, Harry O. Crocker, 72, died suddenly Sunday at his home on 

State Street. 
Services will be held at his home Wednesday at 2 o’clock with the Rev. 

Gale Bascomb, pastor of the Universalist Church, officiating.  Burial will be in 
Hartland Cemetery. 

Mr. Crocker was born Oct. 31, 1877 in the Town of Hartland, the son of 
Frank and Nettie Crocker and was a Middleport resident for more than 65 

years.  He was a member of the Universalist Church, the Board of Trustees 

of the church and chairman of the finance committee.  He was also a 
member of Middleport IOOF Lodge. 

Survivors include two sons, Howard W. of Albany, Clayton F. of 
Middleport; one daughter, Mrs. Dayton Howe of Middleport; one grandson; 

and one sister, Mrs. Myron Darch of Stafford, N.Y. 
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